From: Bridget Kean

To: <u>Jessica Heinz</u>; <u>Bryan Pankhurst</u>

Subject: FW: Cell Tower- 11A special exception for CGI cell tower that is being heard tonight, July 26 at the 6:30 meeting

Date: Monday, July 26, 2021 4:13:28 PM

Bridget Kean, AICP Senior Planner Planning & Zoning Department City of Port St. Lucie 121 SW Port St. Lucie Boulevard Port St. Lucie FL 34984 772-873-6489

----Original Message----

Cell: 772-418-3987

From: Christina Flores < CFlores@cityofpsl.com>

Sent: Monday, July 26, 2021 3:15 PM

To: Shannon Martin Shannon.Martin@cityofpsl.com>; Stephanie Morgan Stephanie.Morgan@cityofpsl.com>; Jolien Caraballo Solien.Caraballo@cityofpsl.com>; David Pickett Solien.Caraballo@cityofpsl.com>; David Pickett Solien.Caraballo@cityofpsl.com>; Cc: Brandon Dolan Spolan@cityofpsl.com>; Teresa Lamar-Sarno <tsarno@cityofpsl.com>; Anne Cox <AnneC@cityofpsl.com>; Bridget Kean Selly Walsh Swalsh@cityofpsl.com>
Subject: FW: Cell Tower- 11A special exception for CGI cell tower that is being heard tonight, July 26 at the 6:30 meeting

Good afternoon,

I received the following email in opposition of the proposed communications tower in St. Lucie West. This email will be become part of the record.

Thank you,

Christina Flores
Executive Assistant
Office of the Mayor and City Council
City of Port St. Lucie
121 SW Port St. Lucie Blvd.
Port St. Lucie, FL 34984
(772) 873-6472 office; (772) 871-7382 fax cflores@cityofpsl.com

----Original Message-----

From: Janean Mitchell <janeanmitch@aol.com>

Sent: Monday, July 26, 2021 3:13 PM

To: Christina Flores < CFlores@cityofpsl.com>

Subject: Cell Tower- 11A special exception for CGI cell tower that is being heard tonight, July 26 at the 6:30 meeting

There is commercial and rural land available for a cell tower. There is no excuse to be building in a small community of homes. Please stop this foolishness...as you are aware, greed is the only excuse. It is detrimental to the health and well-being of our older and young citizens. It depletes property values and do not profess otherwise! Please do not allow this proposal to pass. The council turned it down before....a shorter tower, the only change, is not acceptable.

Sincerely, Janean Mitchell Concerned Citizen Sent from my iPad From: Bridget Kean

To: <u>Bryan Pankhurst</u>; <u>Jessica Heinz</u>

Subject: FW: Item number 11A Special Exception Use for CGI Cell Tower.

Date: Monday, July 26, 2021 4:14:47 PM

Bridget Kean, AICP
Senior Planner
Planning & Zoning Department
City of Port St. Lucie
121 SW Port St. Lucie Boulevard
Port St. Lucie FL 34984
772-873-6489

Cell: 772-418-3987

From: Christina Flores < CFlores@cityofpsl.com>

Sent: Monday, July 26, 2021 2:53 PM

To: Shannon Martin < Shannon.Martin@cityofpsl.com>; Stephanie Morgan@cityofpsl.com>; Iolian Caraballo@cityofpsl.com>

<Stephanie.Morgan@cityofpsl.com>; Jolien Caraballo <Jolien.Caraballo@cityofpsl.com>; David
Pickett <David.Pickett@cityofpsl.com>

Cc: Brandon Dolan <BDolan@cityofpsl.com>; Teresa Lamar-Sarno <tsarno@cityofpsl.com>; Anne Cox <AnneC@cityofpsl.com>; Bridget Kean <BKean@cityofpsl.com>; Sally Walsh <SWalsh@cityofpsl.com>

Subject: FW: Item number 11A Special Exception Use for CGI Cell Tower.

Good afternoon,

I received the following email in opposition of the proposed communications tower in St. Lucie West. This email will be become part of the record.

Thank you,

Christina Flores

Executive Assistant
Office of the Mayor and City Council

City of Port St. Lucie

121 SW Port St. Lucie Blvd.
Port St. Lucie, FL 34984
(772) 873-6472 office; (772) 871-7382 fax
cflores@cityofpsl.com

From: Karen Munske < <u>karenmunske@comcast.net</u>>

Sent: Monday, July 26, 2021 2:50 PM

To: Christina Flores < CFlores@cityofpsl.com>; Daisy Ruiz < DRuiz@cityofpsl.com>

Subject: Item number 11A Special Exception Use for CGI Cell Tower.

I am writing to register my objection to the building of the proposed Wireless Communication Tower on the property adjacent to the eastern boundary of the St Lucie West Country Club Estates community, and to the Special Exception Use Application that is being heard at the July 26, 2021 at the 6:30 meeting of the City of Port St. Lucie Planning and Zoning Board. I am a property owner and resident of this community.

You, the City Council claims that only 111 letters regarding this matter were sent to the Council stating that they then assume that this is not an issue for 75% of the residents who have not weighed in, and "that many residents favor the tower, but are intimidated to say so." This is not True. You know that in the Rainy season a lot of residents are out of town. The residents that live in our community here in Country Club Estates are **not** in favor of the Cell Tower, especially of the 5G antenna In fact were are against it. We are afraid of our health so near to our home, the noise that cause the ringing in our ears who have sensitive hearing as I do (it happens to me every time I'm in distance of a 5G tower, The reception of our cell phones and computers that are blocked near the tower, and the damage to our property values. This proposed structure would be economically harmful, visually incompatible, and would disrupt the essential character of our neighborhood. Please save our community.

Karen and Randy Munske 1205 SW Bent Pine Cove Port St Lucie, Fl 34986